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AT THE MAY AGM, THE MEMBERS OF
CIMF ELECTED A NEW PRESIDENT

Mr. Daniel Gagnon ing.—the new President of the CIM Foundation —is
also a mining engineer by day, with over 20 years in the mining
business. He graduated from
I'Ecole Polytechnique de Montréal
in 1995, and is currently General
Manager of the Mining Group at
Met-Chem Canada Inc., a mining
engineering firm based in
Montreal. During his 18 years at
Met-Chem, Daniel has travelled
all over the world and has
acquired extensive expertise in
different mining projects. He has
been very active within CIM for
the past 17 years: he was Director
and Chair of the Montreal Branch
and Vice-President of CIM for
District 2 (then known as the Eastern District) for over 6 years, and is
currently Co-Vice-President for the African District of CIM. Daniel has
also served on the CIM International Advisory Committee. He is a
Founder of the Canadian Mining Games, which he created with his
friends over 25 years ago and serves on its Board of Directors. He is
also on the Board of Directors of the Priory School of Montreal. Daniel
is @ member in order at I'Ordre des Ingénieurs du Québec and CIM.

THE CIMF NEEDS YOUR SUPPORT!

We the CIM Foundation trustees, know how difficult the mining
business is these days. We all face strong headwinds, but we know
the mining industry is cyclical and that it will come back (and the
sooner the better...) In these difficult
times, it is important to show the
coming generation of mining
professionals (ie,, students) that,
even through these tough storms,
we buckle up and face the waves.
One way to show that you are not
giving up hope is to give even more
to this generation by supporting the
CIM Foundation. The CIMF will use
these funds to support student
scholarships, the mineral cards which
are used by students and educators

Cookie mining in Chibougamau
and the M4S educational show, as well as other key educational
programs. We are aware that as donors, we must make difficult funding
decisions: there are many valuable charities that need our help. As
mining professionals, it is essential that we all support the future of
our community by donating to the CIM Foundation. Thank you for
considering this fundraising request. Daniel Gagnon, ing., President.

M. RENE DUFOUR, FCIM, ing., STEPS
DOWN AS TRUSTEE AND IS APPOINTED
TO A NEWLY CREATED POSITION OF
TRUSTEE EMERITUS

M. René Dufour, FCIM, ing., was
appointed Trustee Emeritus (non
voting) by members of the Board
of Trustees and supported by
members of the CIM Foundation.
This distinction entitles him to
participate on special projects and
committees as an ex-officio
member of the Foundation. René
Dufour is a founding member of
the CIM Foundation—which he
helped create in 1972—and has
faithfully served the Foundation
as a Trustee since 1988. He
secured the Caterpillar and its
Canadian Dealers Scholarship (since 1998), and collaborated with past
Foundation Trustee Don Worth to secure the Scotiabank Scholarship
(since 1998) and the Irene and Arthur Foley Scholarship (since 2000).
These scholarships are still being awarded today. His last position was
Chair of the Finance Committee from 2013-2015.

M. Dufour was elected President of CIM (1988-1989) and was
appointed to the position of CIM Ambassador at Large in 2015. He is
a recipient of the following distinctions:

. INCO Medal (2009)

. CIM Distinguished Service Medal (1995)
. CIM Fellowship (1994)

. CIM Distinguished Lecturer (1979)

. Past Presidents Memorial Medal (1970)

THANK YOU TO OUR SILENT AUCTION
PARTICIPANTS!

At CIM conferences, the CIM Foundation often hosts silent auctions
that give delegates the opportunity to acquire something special, while
at the same time supporting
educational programs and
activities. The Foundation raised
$11,458 from the silent auction
held at the CIM Annual
Convention in Montreal in May,
2015 and is planning another
event in October. Half of the
funds raised to date this year
were shared with CIM to help
finance the M4S educational
show presented during the
CIM Convention.



CIMF BOARD OF TRUSTEES THANK YOU TO GLENN CLARK, FCIM FOR 32 YEARS
Congratulations to OF DEDICATED SERVICE!

Daniel Gagnon, ing. René Dufour, FCIM, ing. ; :
Presidentg g Trustee Emeritus g Glenn Clark, FCIM, has retired from the CIM Foundation after 32 years
Tive @ Faviakifer T @Y Fautskiias of dedicated service. In 1983, Glenn was elected to the CIM

Foundation (then the CMMF—the Canadian Mining and Metallurgical
Foundation). He helped develop educational kits for schools, and was
instrumental in creating governance documents to guide the
Foundation Trustees. In 2006, he accepted the position of Chair of the
Foundation, a position he has filled for the past 9 years, until May,
2015 when he stepped down. The members of the Board of Trustees
and members of the CIM Foundation thank Glenn for his dedication
to the CIM Foundation, to education, and to the mining industry.

Welcome to CIMF IS CREATING MORE MINERAL-MATCH PANELS

three new Trustees who were appointed to the Board of
the CIM Foundation by its members at the 2015 AGM
in Montreal. Also welcome to Kenny Cheong who is
serving as interim Trustee until May 2016 when he will
be proposed for election.

In order to help educators apply the mineral cards to an o Rk fonfecheclony Dt . Lo fckeclort

item that students will readily recognize, the CIM ==
Foundation is continuing to create special panels where the
cards (regular format) can be affixed. These panels are
intended to help further promote the use of minerals in
our daily lives. In addition, the X-Ray table and Satellite are
in production and will be ready soon!

From Rock To Road - Du n0¢ é la noute

Adam Tonndé

The Board of Trustees of the CIMF gratefully acknowledges the
generous support of the following mineral card project sponsors
for helping make this project a success:

Dr. Louise Michaud and interim trustee:
Mr. Cheong, Kenny Cheong, MBA
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CIMF SCHOLARSHIPS

TESTIMONIALS FROM
SELECT RECIPIENTS

To maintain its leadership in the mining
world, we need the best educated
workforce possible to develop new
technologies and apply them in the most
effective manner.

The Mining Industry Wants

Doyou want a scholarship?
UPDATE; CIMF SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS

Over the years, the CIM Foundation has awarded valued scholarships for
studies ranging from engineering to underground mining to geology. Many
of the scholarship recipients have graduated and are now contributing to

McINTOSH ENGINEERING SCHOLARSHIPS

“I want to sincerely thank Mr. McIntosh and the Board
of Trustees of the CIM Foundation for the incredible
support | have received over the course of my
undergraduate studies. My family and | are extremely

grateful for the renewing of the Mclntosh Engineering
Scholarship, and for all of the instalments that | have
received! We are so grateful for the financial support
towards my mining engineering studies and
ambitions. After only one week of classes, we are
already immersed in our underground mine feasibility
study course, and | am thoroughly enjoying it. | am
very much looking forward to working in the industry
again upon graduation!”

Sean Bracken, former 4th year mining engineering
co-op Student, McGill University

TAKING FLIGHT SCHOLARSHIPS

“I would like to thank the Taking Flight Scholarship
committee for providing such an encouraging support
system for students in mining-related programs, and
selecting me as a recipient. As any student knows, a
little goes a long way! The support | have received
this past year has been very beneficial to me, and for
this | am extremely grateful. | am also very
appreciative that | received a phone call to be notified
that | was selected — this added a very personal
touch and it was a very unexpected and nice gesture.
Thank you!”

Dakota Recollet, former 3rd year student,
Laurentian University

The CIM Foundation (CIMF) was established in 1972
as a charitable foundation “to create and support a
strong program of educational and charitable activities
directed towards improving the contribution of the
Canadian minerals industry to the progress and
well-being of Canada.”

Although a separate legal entity from the Canadian
Institute of Mining, Metallurgy and Petroleum (CIM),
CIMF was established and continues to be funded by
CIM members.

CIMF NEWS

This publication is intended to keep you informed about
activities and events organized and/or supported by the CIM
Foundation (CIMF). Contributors to this edition are: Sean
Bracken, Daniel Gagnon ing, Roger Guay Ph.D. Dakota
Recollet and Deborah Smith-Sauvé.

their profession as leaders in the mining industry!

Winter 2014

Mcintosh Scholarships

MILAN DUMOULIN-D’AQUST, Montreal, Québec (McGill University)
CHRISTOPHER DURHAM, Lévis, Québec, Québec (Université Laval)
CURTIS DYKSTRA, Ontario (Queen's University)

DAVID GEORGES-FILTEAU, Québec, Québec (Université Laval)
HENG-YU LIN, Montreal, Québec (McGill University)

GREGORY HORNE, Dartmouth, Nova Scotia (Dalhousie University)
ELISABETH LAROSE, ROUYN-NORANDA, Québec (Cégep de I'Abitibi-Temiscamingue)
CONAN MOORE, British Columbia (British Columbia IT)

JEFFREY RONAWSKI, Sudbury, Ontario (Cambrian College)
NICOLAS SMIT, Sudbury, Ontario (Cambrian College)

Taking Flight Scholarship

SHANE ENSE, Sudbury, Ontario (Cambrian College)

KATRINA BONNIE LEON, Williams Lake, British Columbia (University of Northern BC)
REBECCA PARKER, Quesnel, British Columbia (University of Northern BC)
JEFFREY RONAWSKI, Kamloops, British Columbian (Thompson Rivers University)
CRYSTAL WHITEFISH, Warman, Saskatchewan (University of Regina)

La Bourse Iréne et Arthur Foley of
I'Ecole Polytechnique de Montréal
ALEXANDRE COSENTINO, La Prairie, Québec
ANTOINE LAPORTE, Pierrefonds, Québec

Spring 2015

Caterpillar and its Canadian Dealers Scholarship
ROBERT GLEN MURRAY, Vancouver, British Columbia
(University of British Columbia)

Scotiabank Scholarship
HAYLEA NISBET. Montreal, Québec (McGill University)

Winter 2015

The recipients of the McIntosh, Taking Flight, and Irene and Arthur Foley Scholarships will
be posted on the CIMF website (www.cimfoundation.ca)
later this year and will be published in the next CIMF News.
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CIMF TAILORS WORKSHOPS TO COMMUNITIES IN REMOTE LOCATIONS

In addition to supporting the M4S Educational Show presented in Montreal, in May 2015 in conjunction with
the CIM Annual Conference and as part of the CIM Foundation’s efforts to support CIM Branches, Societies and
Corporate Members, —including those situated in remote locations, the following mini-M4S workshops were
organized by the CIM Foundation.

THE KUUJJUAQ MINING WORKSHOP
2015, APRIL 28-30, 2015

The CIM Foundation was invited to organize educational workshops in
Kuujjuag, Québec in collaboration with several key community
organizations including: the Kativik School Board, the Kativik Regional
Government, the Nunavik Mineral Exploration Fund and the Makivik
Corporation. This was the third time the Foundation was invited to
Kuujjuag—a key community in Nunavik that will benefit from mining
activities north of their town. The following workshops were presented:
1) cookie mining, 2) minerals in our daily lives, 3) pentlandite and the
mining cycle, 4) the oldest rock in the world, (which is from their
region), 5) careers and available scholarships, 6) pin a mineral on a
mine site, 7) Hewitt and
the Caterpillar Simulator,
and 8) respect for
the environment and
clean-up of old mine
sites. These activities
were meant to help
inform and interest the
communities in geology
and in potential mining
projects in their regions.
Packages of 10 mineral
cards chosen by the
Kativik school board
. | were produced in
— - — syllabics and distributed
to everyone. The kiosks were first presented to the students of the
Jaanimmarik school and then to members of the public from across
Nunavik and Labrador regions who were present at the Community
Hall where the Kuujjuag Mining Workshop 2015 was being held.

(Above) David Hewitt (General Manager, Mining Division, Hewitt
Equipment Ltd.) showing Ted Moses (President, Secretariat to the Cree
Nation Abitibi-Témiscamingue Economic Alliance) how to work the
Caterpillar Simulator. Ted Moses mastered the simulator quickly and the
mayors of all the neighbouring communities (standing next to the
photographer) then tried their hand at the simulator as well!

Nancy Dea, environmental consultant and Project Coordinator for the
Kativik Regional Government, presented recent work she and her team
accomplished in the Nunavik area. The clean-up of abandoned mining
sites is important, and she explained the new laws that ensure that
mine sites are properly managed from the planning stage to the closing
and restoration of the sites. Students interested in summer work with
Nancy were encouraged to apply for jobs that were available, and
many did!

THE 3RD ANNUAL RICHESSES
NATURELLES EN DECOUVERTE,
SEPTEMBER 11-13, 2015

The CIM Foundation Manager and volunteers were invited to travel to
Chibougamou to present mining workshops during their annual natural
resources weekend. The Foundation presented the following
workshops: 1) cookie mining, 2) minerals in our daily lives, 3)
scholarships, 4) Hewitt and the Caterpillar Simulator, and 5) carbon in
three 'C's-coal, graphite and diamonds. Bingo is a huge pastime in
Chibougamou and the closing event was Mineral Bingo under the Big
Top! The game was a hit and playing was a family affair. The caller was
long-time CIM Branch President, Patrick Houle, who also works for the
Natural Resources Department of the Government of Québec. He was
able to annotate the bingo game with information about local mining
initiatives, or about the minerals and how they are important to us all.
The game was given to the CIM Branch and they will use it throughout
the year, and lend it to other groups for special events (Kiwanis, Rotary
Club, etc.).

The world’s best bingo caller —
Patrick Houle, ing.-géo., is the CIM
Branch President (since 2000)
and, is the regional geologist for
_ | the Ministére de I'Energie et des
J | Ressources naturelles.

Members of the Chibougamou community playing mineral bingo!



